SCPD POLICY AND LAW COMMITTEE/LEGISLATIVE PLANNING  MEETING MINUTES
NOVEMBER 12, 2015 – 1 PM
SMYRNA REST AREA - SMYRNA, DE
Present: Brian Hartman, DLP; Jamie Wolfe, SCPD Vice-Chair; Chris Long, DDDS (via phone); Pat Maichle, DDC; William Payne, GACAAPD; Moni Edgar, UCP; Suzannah Eaton-Ryan, The Arc of Delaware; Deb Bradl, DVR; Terri Hancharick (EPIC); Brigitte Hancharick (Advocate); Tim Brooks, Parent; Bob Osgood, Parent(Committee Co-Chair); Lisa Elias, FSU; Steve Perales, PBHS; Linda Heller, HLA; Chris Long, DDDS; Jocelyn Langrehr, DVR; Daniese McMullin-Powell, DE ADAPT; Kyle Hodges, SCPD Director
Others:  Jessica Wilson (Jamie’s attendant)

CALL TO ORDER
Kyle Hodges called the meeting to order at 1:10 PM.  
ADDITIONS OR DELETIONS TO THE AGENDA
There were no additions or additions to the agenda.  
Kyle noted this meeting will focus on the legislative planning and the DLP memo regarding regulations would be addressed by Kyle and Executive Committee (if needed). 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES
Motion was made, seconded and approved to accept the minutes from the October 8,  2015 meeting as submitted.  
REVIEW OF “VOTING SHEET/PRIORITIES
Kyle provided (also by email) the voting sheet with topics that provides the number of votes for each topic, another document that also lists names, and a “tally” which lists the topics by ranking (number of votes).  The top 10 issues are as follows:

· Dental Care (SB 142)

· DDDS Family Support Waiver

· CMS Rule on Home and Community-Based Services

· PAS Funding

· DelDOT Transit Redesign

· Accessible Parking (HB 200)

· Source of Income

· Solitary Confinement

· Supported Decision Making

· Accessible Taxis

It was clarified that the list which is distributed at the LIFE Conference and other venues will only contain the top 10 aforementioned issues.  Suzannah noted that The Arc supports these 10 priorities, but asked if the Supported Decision Making could have more clarification. The Arc wanted to clarify that Supported Decision Making is simply another choice/option and does not supplant other options (e.g. power of attorney, guardianship).  It was noted that the current summary notes just that……it is another option.  
Kyle asked if everyone agrees with the priority descriptions.  It was agreed that Kyle could “embellish” on Dental Care. After much discussion, it was agreed not to include fiscal impact issues in the final document of priorities.  However, if questions are presented regarding fiscal implications, SCPD will handle on a case-by-case basis.  Other agencies
Motion was made, seconded and approved to accept these top 10 issues as our legislative priorities. 

FORMAT OF FINAL DOCUMENT
Kyle provided the cover page from past documents.  People provided ideas on illustrations for the cover as an alternative to the universal symbol of disability that is currently listed. After much discussion, it was agreed that one option may be to leave the universal symbol with logos surrounding it from endorsing agencies. Kyle will also check with GACEC to determine if their poster contest winner could be an option.  Kyle requested that the agencies send him their logos.  
Kyle reviewed the list of organizations that voted on the priorities. They are as follows:
People First

Delaware ADAPT

SCPD

DelARF

Easter Seals

NAMI –DE

Bob Osgood – Parent

GACEC

GACAAPD
DPBHS

UCP

Jamie Wolfe – Advocate

Tim Brooks – Parent

EPIC

DSAAPD – Marge Turner

Nemours/AI DuPont

MS Society

DD Council

Disabilities Law Program

The Arc of Delaware

Families Speaking Up

Hearing Loss Association of DE

DVR

Kyle noted that Chris did not provide a vote; however, Chris reported that DDDS would be comfortable supporting these priorities, so the Division can also be listed.
Suzannah noted the DelARF is now formally called the Ability Network of Delaware.

POSSIBLE WAYS TO MARKET LEGISLATIVE AGENDA
Kyle reported he had not contacted the Joint Finance Committee.  Tim noted making sure everyone’s legislator, the Governor’s Office and DHSS receive a copy.  It was noted that people could invite legislators to their home and present the agenda. This could be used during election time also.  This could be placed on websites and Facebook pages. Linda suggested having issues presenting on the WHYY Delaware First TV Program (Friday 1st). Jamie suggested Comcast Newsmakers.   Kyle noted that he would need help if we end up trying to coordinate reach-out to all these organizations and venues.  Suzannah noted that there are really two issues:  public awareness and legislative awareness.  We need to plan accordingly.  It still may be appropriate to contact the Kids Caucus.  Kyle suggested having a meeting to simply strategize how to accomplish these initiatives. 
Linda followed-up regarding status the of state’s accommodation policy and if it can be improved for state employees after receiving a presentation in August.  Kyle noted he has informally contacted OMB, but will follow-up to schedule a meeting to determine if improvements could be made.  One suggestion was to determine if specific timelines are provided in the Policy.   
ADJOURNMENT
The meeting was adjourned at 2:40 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Kyle Hodges

SCPD Director






